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Editor, Church Times 

Welcoming Change in the Methodist Church 

The Campaign for Equal Marriage in the Church of England welcomes the news 
that the Methodist Church in Great Britain has voted overwhelmingly to 
endorse marriage equality in its churches. This came as the result of a long and 
detailed process in which local Methodists were not only invited to think, pray 
and discuss related issues but to vote and to express an opinion which has 
strongly guided the result in Conference. Last year 29 out of 30 synods voted in 
favour, and at Conference today nearly 85% supported the change to allow 
same-sex marriage in Methodist churches and by Methodist ministers. 

This was a model process, in which people of all opinions were engaged with 
and took part from the start on an equal basis. As a result people, especially 
LGBTQIA+ people, felt consulted, heard and listened to with respect, and it was 
acknowledged throughout that there are legitimate, varied and deeply held 
theological convictions on these issues within Methodism. The debate in 
Conference was a model of kindness, understanding and respect. 

As the Church of England continues to explore its own understanding through 
Living In Love and Faith, there is much to be learned here in mutual respect, 
acceptance of difference, and the desire to include and not to divide. The 
Campaign hopes that the model shown to us by our Methodist siblings will 
encourage the Church of England, and particularly its bishops in the Next Steps 
Group, to move beyond the command and control model that has 
characterised LLF and the Church of England’s response to date and to consult 
widely and take into account not just their own views and fears but the hopes 
and aspirations of all. 

Your sincerely 
Nigel Pietroni 
Chair, The Campaign for Equal Marriage in the Church of England 
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